GEORGE C. KEMBLE
ForT WORTH

May 3, 1945

Dear ¥r. Carter:

: e were overjoyed to learn that

Amon, Jr., was found safe and sound.

We sincerely hope that your re-union

with him will be soon. I know he has
been through a terrible experience.

Bincerely yours,

/

GCx/d

Hr. Amon Carter
c/o Fort Worth Star Telegram
Fort Worth, Texas



